
 

 

24 November 2023 
 

Michaelmas Concert – Thursday 30 November 

As Mr Harris was away for part of this week, we have an extra Wind Band and School Orchestra rehearsal on 

Monday 27 November from 8.25am. Please can all children involved bring in their instruments on Monday. 
 

Next week’s Concert is at the Peter Hall Performing Arts Centre at the Upper in two halves, with part 1 (6-

6.50pm) and part 2 (7.10-8pm). Do refer to last week’s PersePost from Tom Knowles for booking tickets. 
 

Children involved should come to school on Thursday in their school uniform and blazer. The exception will 

be any Year 3 children involved who should wear games kit but bring school uniform and blazers to change 

into after Games. Any Year 4 boys involved will be rehearsing in the afternoon and so won’t have games. Any 

Year 4 girls involved will have their fixtures before changing into uniform and being taken to the Upper for 

rehearsals. 
 

Children involved in the Concert will not be able to attend after school clubs. They will have been rehearsing 

at the Upper in the afternoon and will stay there for a hot supper before their Concert. 
 

Sport 

Tuesday 28 November 

3pm: U10 A/B/C/D Boys’ Rugby v St Faith’s (H) 
Wednesday 29 November 

2.30pm: U11 A/B/C/D Boys’ Rugby v St John’s (H) 
2.30pm: U11 A/B/C/D Girls’ Football v Kimbolton (A) 

Thursday 30 November 

2.30pm: U9 A/B/C/D Girls’ Football v Kimbolton and Stephen Perse Foundation (H) 
 

Chess – Sunday 3 December 

Contact Nick Jackson nick.jackson@chessforkids.co.uk if you would like your child to play competitive chess 

in a friendly low-key Cambridgeshire Schools’ team chess tournament. Rounds take place on a Sunday (now 
12.00pm – 3.30pm) at the Upper on: 3 December, 28 January, and 25 February. Nick needs a minimum six in 

a team but can have as many teams as he likes; see www.cambridgechess.co.uk for more details. 
 

PPP Christmas Fair – reminder for payment 

Do pre-pay for your child’s ticket for the PPP Christmas Fair on the last day of term, Wednesday 13 December. 

Each child requires one entry ticket (£10) which includes all of the tokens to spend at the Fair, enough for a 

turn on all of the stalls. Raffle tickets (£5 for a strip of 5) are not mandatory, but please purchase as many as 

you like! The website is live and will close on Friday 1 December. For any ticket or payment questions, please 

email Stacy Sinclair. 
 

Donations of raffle or stall prizes (electronic gadgets, unused toys/books) are still welcome; please leave at 

Reception. A big thank you from the PPP. 
 

Perse Bobble Hat 

With the weather getting a little colder, and perhaps as a potential Christmas 

present (!), Mr Cricket do stock a Perse Bobble Hat – the same design for Pelican, 

Prep and Upper children. There is a 25% off sale at Mr Cricket this weekend. 
 

Scores on the Doors 
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